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Cemetery Trustee’s 
Meeting Minutes 
August 11, 2015 

1:00pm 
New Riverside Cemetery Garage 

_________________________________________________________ 
 
Present were the following: Bonnie Burgess, Chairman, Germaine Glidden, 
John Bishop and Sheri York. 
 
Bonnie Burgess opened the meeting at 1:00 pm. 
 
YTD: 16 Total Burials – 6 Full and 10 Cremations 
 
The Trustees reviewed the minutes from the 7/28/2015 meeting. Germaine 
made a motion to accept the minutes as read without change, Bonnie 
seconded the motion. 
 
Buddy Harris asked John if we could hold onto his wife’s headstone until 
October. The Trustee’s feel that it would be best if he were to take it home 
as it is in the way for inside projects in the garage and we do not want to be 
responsible in the event something were to happen to it. 
 
Sheri explained to the Trustee’s that our insurance company would not be 
paying for the fence at the John Morrison Cemetery that was ruined from a 
storm because the damages are less than our deductible. 
 
The Cemetery truck needs some work done to it. John is waiting for an 
estimate and Sheri suggested that he call the Highway Department and 
speak to the town mechanic. 
 
Bonnie made a motion to use either the Expendable Trust Fund or the 
Perpetual Care Fund (whichever made more sense) for the fence repairs at 
the John Morrison Cemetery and decided that the repairs could wait until 
the fall. Germaine seconded the motion. Sheri will ask Russ which account 
could be used. 
 



Germaine made a motion to use either the Expendable Trust Fund or the 
Perpetual Care Fund for the patio around the Columbarium. Bonnie seconded 
the motion. 
 
John Explained to the Trustee’s that Greg Brooks said that the electrical 
work that needed to be done at the New Riverside Cemetery should not be 
more than $600.00 and the work needed at the vault would be around 
$600.00 - $700.00 because they would have to change the electrical box. 
 
Germaine is going to call Granite State Glass to get an estimate for the 
Cemetery garage windows. She will have it faxed to Sheri. 
 
Bonnie stated that her preference when doing the patio for the columbarium 
would be to use gator sand in place of stone dust. It lasts longer and grass 
and weeds do not grow up through it. Germaine seconded. 
 
John asked the trusted if he could remove the metal fence that separates 
the Kelley Property from the cemetery and both Bonnie and Germaine said 
that would be a great idea. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:10 pm 
 
Next meeting will be on Tuesday August 25, 2015 @ 1:00 at the New 
Riverside Cemetery garage. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Sheri York 
Cemetery Liaison 
 
 

 

 

 


